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EMPLOYER NOTICE

ECS Process Change:
Notice of Re-Employment or Contract Services
of an OPERS Benefit Recipient (Form SR-6)

WHO SHOULD READ THIS NOTICE
Finance directors, payroll and human resources professionals of OPERS employers.

WHAT IS CHANGING?
The process when submitting the Notice of Re-Employment or Contract Services of an OPERS Benefit Recipient
(Form SR-6) in ECS is being updated.

Beginning May 21, the menu that appears when you select online forms has been updated. The list of forms
has not changed but has been reordered to reflect “like” processes. In addition, we added a link to the
OPERS Re-employment Guide on the menu page to assist with the decision-making process for which form
to submit, the Personal History Record (Form A) or SR-6.

The process flow when completing the SR-6 form has changed. In the updated version of the form, the
form is now continuous. The first section of the form is the addition of demographic information. The form
then flows into the re-employment scenarios. Once all information has been added, the user will select
the Add Employee button to build a list of the forms you are submitting. Once the listing is correct and
complete, the user will select Continue for Verification. When the user enters the verification page, the
Add’l Data button will no longer be present. Instead, you will be prompted to verify the information and
then submit it to OPERS. As a normal part of the process, you will be able to print a copy for your records.

WHOM TO CONTACT FOR MORE INFORMATION

After reviewing this Employer Notice, contact Employer Outreach with questions at 888-400-0965 or by email
at employeroutreach@opers.org.

May 20, 2024


mailto:employeroutreach@opers.org

Fora current listing of OPERS Board members, please visit opers.org

It is your responsibility to be certain that OPERS has your current physical and e-mail address on file. If OPERS is not made aware of address
changes, we cannot guarantee that you will receive important information pertaining to OPERS public employers. This Employer Notice is written
in plain language for use by public employers who are subject to coverage under the Ohio Public Employees Retirement System. Itis notintended
as a substitute for the federal or state law, namely the Ohio Revised Code, the Ohio Administrative Code, or the Internal Revenue Code, nor will its
interpretation prevail should a conflict arise between it and the Ohio Revised Code, Ohio Administrative Code, or Internal Revenue Code. Rules
governing the retirement system are subject to change periodically either by statute of the Ohio General Assembly, regulation of the Ohio Public
Employees Retirement Board, or regulation of the Internal Revenue Code. If you have questions about this material, please contact our office or
seek legal advice from your attorney.



